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The National Conference in Orlando, Fl 
Pennsylvania was represented by 
15 PSDVS members:
Karla Bachl, Christi Brown, Alice Clark, 
Cathy Delbo, Sue Espenshade, Helen Gordon, 
Patrick Haftl, Melissa Heinlein, Rose Hoffman, 
Tracy Johnsen, Peggy Kling, Shelly Lee, Julie Moreschi, 
Joni Murray, and Terry Scott

Old friendships were renewed, news ones formed and much learned.  Expect to hear more about it at your next chapter meeting.
[image: image4.png]PSDVS.



PSDVS State Conference 

“Leading Engagement”
The 60 attendees were “engaged”
with energizing speakers and working sessions.

Don’t miss the photos on the PSDVS website

http://psdvs.memberlodge.org/conference
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Mark Your Calendars
Free One-day Best Practices conference

May 6, 2016 ** Hershey Medical Center
AHVRP National Conference

October 8-11, 2016 ** Atlanta, Georgia

PSDVS State Conference

September 21-23, 2016 ** Pittsburgh, PA

More information to follow

Remember, if your organization does not cover the expense, scholarships are available for either conference, apply here: http://psdvs.memberlodge.org/scholarships
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PSDVS Annual Meeting
The Annual Meeting was held on Thursday, October 15th.  Alice Clark, President addressed the members present and reported that our organization is fiscally fit, and considering our focus is on education and networking she thanked the conference committee for ensuring our members received the very best of both during the three day conference, “Leading Engagement.” 
Alice also addressed the Strategic Plan that was initiated in January of this year and reported that the Board approved the plan the day before.  She then asked Helen Gordon to present it to the members.  Some of the main points presented were:

Change name from PSDVS to PAHVRP 
(Pennsylvania Association of Healthcare Volunteer Resource Professionals)
Change structure (smaller board, reduce duplication of efforts, larger committees with more member involvement)
Consolidate funds (legalities of 501c3, duplication of duties, four bank accounts to one)
Adopt regions vs. chapters
Adopt regional directors vs. chapter presidents, etc…

Professional Development - Include one day mini conference in the Spring in addition to full conference

The members present were asked to complete an informal survey of the points above.  


49 surveys were returned, 18 were signed
45 Surveys agreed


“makes sense”


“as long as there is equal representation”


“excellent”


“!”
 3 surveys said to keep PSDVS name but yes to all other points

 1 survey commented “seeing some advantages, but fear a disconnect with responsibilities are removed.”

Comment received after conference – “be careful not to lose engagement with members”, “consider phasing in changes”
If you have any questions or feedback, please feel free to email one of the committee members:  Diane Kolling, Sue Espenshade, Helen Gordon, Alice Clark and Karla Bachl – use website for email.
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PSDVS Members in the News
Congratulations to Dana McKee 

the 2015 Evelyn Burston Award winner!
Congratulations to Tracy Johnsen 
our newest CAVS Associate!
Karla Bachl did a great job at the AHVRP National Conference  She shared best practices around the topic:
Session Title:  “When Volunteer Services Meet the Auxiliary”.

Christi Brown again from Central Chapter served on this year’s AHVRP Conference Committee where she got a chance to help select this year’s presenters
Alice Clark will continue her leadership for our profession as she sits on the AHVRP Board for 2016.  

Thank you to the 2015 board members who volunteered their time to support our organization.


Watch for your membership renewal notices..…

AHVRP rates will be increasing next year, but if you renew prior to December 15th, current membership rates will be honored.  Submit your check requests now!

PSDVS invoices will be sent out this month providing plenty of time to beat the deadline of March 1st.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
This summer, PSDVS members were invited to complete an education needs assessment via Survey Monkey.  Sixty-two members completed the survey and results were presented at the annual meeting on 10/15/15.   The majority of respondents were experienced directors in the hospital setting. The top areas of interest (in order of most responses) include:

44 responses - regulatory requirements/readiness

39 responses – legal issues related to volunteers
33 responses – fostering employee/vol. relationships
31 responses – orientation and ongoing education
29 responses – developing vol. assignments specific to
the needs of your organization.  

28 responses – difficult conversations with volunteers

Many of these topics have been addressed at recent state conferences, but we will look at how we might be able to add or refresh those topics; possibly with breakout sessions specific to each healthcare environment.  The results were shared with the conference planning committee for consideration as well. These results were slightly different than those reported in a recent AHRVP survey.  Their top five responses were:

· Measuring volunteer contribution to the patient experience

· How to connect volunteers to your organizations’ long-term strategic plan

· Standardization of volunteer regulatory requirements

· Models for successful volunteer roles including episodic volunteers

· Benchmarking and models for excellence

The survey asked if there was interest in attending the AHRVP “Principles of Volunteer Management” class if it was available in Pennsylvania (it is traditionally only available at a national conference). There were 28 people who responded “yes”.
Mary McCormack traveled to Pittsburgh on November 16 to present the AHVRP “Principles of Volunteer Management” class to volunteer directors in the UPMC Health System.  An invitation was extended to the entire PSDVS membership to attend for a small fee; and 8 members registered.  
We are looking at the possibility of having a proctor from AHRVP available at our May 6 mini-conference for those members interested in sitting for the CAVS certification exam.  
More details to follow on that.

�PSDVS PENNSYLVANIA SOCIETY OF DIRECTORS OF VOLUNTEER SERVICES IN PENNSYLVANIA, INC. 


HEALTHCARE VOLUNTEER 


LEADERS IN PENNSYLVANIA





December, 2015





Dear Friends and Colleagues,





This year we focused on what we do for members and whether changes could be made to improve our organization.  Board members, and in particular the Strategic Planning Committee, have devoted time to research best practices for our organization.   Members attending this year’s engaging PSDVS conference in Valley Forge heard details about the direction the plan is taking and they expressed overwhelming support.  As a result, the committee has continued to meet to move the plan ahead and you will receive details before year end.  Some highlights of the proposed plan include:


A smaller state board will focus on organizational responsibilities while committees will guide member benefits and educational focus.  Ideally each member will sit on at least one committee to ensure representation from each region with timely feedback encouraging progress of the given statewide agendas.  More simply put, increased member involvement without duplication of effort.  





The Committees will be comprised of members from each of our association’s three (3) regions, “leading engagement” of all members across the state.   





To better align with AHVRP, Association of Healthcare Volunteer Resource Professionals, our parent organization, The Strategic Plan committee suggests changing our name to Pennsylvania Association of Healthcare Volunteer Resource Professionals (PAHVRP).   Additionally, AHVRP considers us a “chapter” so we recommend changing the term “chapters” to “regions”  i.e.  Eastern region, Central region and Western region.  





Simplify the budget and finances by combining four budgets into one state budget.  Currently there are four separate bank accounts.   The Finance Committee, with members from each region, will review prior needs and determine the best course of action for consolidation.  





We ask that you join a committee, either as a chair or member.   We are anticipating the need for 4-8 members per committee.  


Watch for our communication regarding the voting process and next steps.


Please get involved—it’s enjoyable and your input counts! 


Respectfully, 





 Alice Clark


President PSDVS 2015


�Best wishes to each of you for a blessed holiday and a happy and healthy New Year!  
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Conference Recap!


Lu Ann Cahn inspired us with her year-long adventure, daring herself to try something new every day.


The strategic plan committee is daring members to think about what PSDVS will look like a year from now.


Many thanks to Cathy Stocker and her husband who made all feel welcome as they hosted a Historic Happy Hour in their most gorgeous farmhouse.  A warm and wonderful evening was enjoyed by all!


Marge Smith shared some old and new ideas to enhance networking among members and among our volunteers.  


Doug Della Pietra shared his passion for aligning volunteers with an organization’s strategies. 


Mimi Makovitzky-Feinstein led us through developing a new volunteer program.


Dr. Daniel Klein reminded us of ways to stay healthy and Laura Romano shared her wisdom about mindfulness.


Closing the conference with a few fits of laughter, Irene Doniger led the group sharing the importance of humor leading to better health.  


Thank you conference committee for leading us through another very positive and educational conference!














�New honorary Members were approved 





 Kathy Michalovich


 Iris Douglas


Vicky Morgan








�         


        Iris Douglas a long time member, who has held numerous leadership positions and helped PSDVS get where it is today has announced her retirement.  …….Wishing Iris and long and happy retirement!





�


Vickie Morgan, Director of Volunteer Services at Mount Nittany Health reported that Susan De Teurk, past recipient of the Evelyn Burston Award who passed away on May 12, 2015.  She was the DVS at Mount Nittany (formerly Centre community Hospital).  Susan worked there for 25 years and was also a past president of Central Chapter and PSDVS.                                                          





2016 Board Members


President 	Helen Gordon


President-Elect	Kim Giovannelli


Vice President	Karla Bachl


Secretary	Beth Fogel


Treasurer	Christi Brown


Directors:


Eastern 		 Ellen Goldberg 


Central 		Tracy Johnsen


Western 	Joni Murray








2016 Board Meeting Dates:


Hoss’s


Carlisle, PA 





January 15, 2016


March 18, 2016


July 15, 2016


September 21, 2016


December 2, 2016














Certified Administrator of Volunteer Services (CAVS)


�The Association for Healthcare Volunteer Resource Professionals (AHVRP) offers this credential that recognizes its members as proficient in their field. The CAVS exam is now managed by the Council for Certification in Volunteer Administration.


Testing is scheduled for April and October 


Find more information on the AHVRP website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.ahvrp.org/programs/certification.shtml" �http://www.ahvrp.org/programs/certification.shtml�





�


PSDVS members who are CAVS


6 eastern, 5 central, 3 Western





CAVS Testing may be available May, 2016.  If you are interested, please contact Diane Kolling


� HYPERLINK "mailto:kollingdc@ph.upmc.edu" �kollingdc@ph.upmc.edu�


412-748-3999








